
BARTON IN FABIS PARISH 

COUNCIL  

  

Minutes of a meeting of Barton in Fabis Parish Council held on Wednesday 14 January 2025 

 at 7:30 p.m. held in Barton Village Hall 

PRESENT  

  

Allan Kerr (Chairman) arrived 7:35 p.m., Bill Harrison (Vice Chairman), Diane Harrison and Liz 

Mossop  

IN ATTENDANCE  

Bev Angell (Clerk) Nottinghamshire County Councillor Matt Barney (7:30 p.m. until 8:15 p.m.). 

Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillor Julian Coles and Rushcliffe Borough 

Councillors Abdrew Brown and Rex Walker. 

1591 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.   

In the absence of the Chairman at the start of the meeting, it was chaired by the Vice 

Chairman. 

 

1592 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.   

No declarations were made 

 

1593 MINUTES.  

The minutes of the meeting held on 10 December 2024 were approved for signature by the 
Vice Chairman. 
 

 1594 DISTRICT REPORT. 

It was reported that Rushcliffe would be included in a county wide reorganisation for 

Nottinghamshire and that preferred options should be formulated by March 2025. There is 

the possibility that additional powers may be granted to parish councils. Grants of £150 

would be made available through Nottinghamshire County Council for residents affected 

by flooding. Work on the electrification of the Midland Mainline is expected to cover a 

four-year time span and would affect roads in the area. Network Rail will be carrying out 

work to restore the wall on Marl Pit Hill and this is likely to take four weeks and would 

result in road closures while it was being undertaken. 

 
1595 FAIRHAM. 

No further progress to report. 

 

1596 MILL HILL QUARRY. 

A Village Meeting will be held to set out the current position and to consider options on 

how the Village responds. 

 

 

 



1597 POWER STATION SITE. 

At this stage it was reported that no commercial contractor has been identified that would 

be willing to carry out the proposed incinerator for which planning permission has 

previously been given. In the circumstances it is unlikely to go ahead. 

 

1596 FINANCE. 

The clerk circulated a statement setting out payments and receipts to 31 December 2024. It 

was agreed that the report be noted. 

 

The budget for 2025 – 2026 was approved in the sum of £5,446. The precept requested 

from Rushcliffe Borough Council was agreed at £5,446 a zero percentage increase on 2024 

- 2025 

 

Cheques totalling £311.12 were approved for payment. 

 

1597 DATE OF NEXT MEETING. 

The date of the next meeting was set for 4 March 2025 

 

The meeting closed at 8:35 p.m.  
 
 


